

## TOWN OF LEDYARD CONNECTICUT

741 Colonel Ledyard Highway Ledyard, Connecticut 06339-1551 (860) 464-3203 towncouncil@ledyardct.org

July 29, 2025

Mrs. Patricia Riley, Town Clerk Town of Ledyard 741 Colonel Ledyard Ledyard, Connecticut 06339

Dear Mrs. Riley:

As a follow-up to my July 7, 2025 email, it is with a heavy heart that I submit my resignation from the Town Council as its Chairman and as Deputy Mayor effective July 29, 2025 at 11:59 p.m.; as my husband has taken on a new employment opportunity in New Jersey and my family will be relocating this summer.

It has been my honor and privilege to not only serve the residents of Ledyard, but to serve alongside my fellow Town Councilors, who were all consummate professionals, and with the many dedicated volunteers that make Ledyard a wonderful community for its residents to call their home.

Serving the Town of Ledyard during the past twenty years in various capacities has provided me with many lifelong and valuable experiences. I am truly grateful for the many opportunities and memorable friendships I made along the way.

I hope my passion and care for the residents of Ledyard has been evident. I am confident that Ledyard's current and future elected officials, volunteers, and residents will continue to be compassionate and kind to each other, and will work to lift up those in-need leaving no one behind because they deeply care about the community they live in.

Councilor April Brunelle is next on the Chairman Pro-tem list and will act in this capacity until the Town Council elects a new Chairman.

Ledyard will always hold a special place in my heart because of the many talented, smart, diverse, and dedicated residents who have volunteered their time making Ledyard a welcoming community, and because of the values we all share.

Respectfully submitted,

5. Nami Roding

S. Naomi Rodriguez